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                                     PART I

                INFORMATION REQUIRED IN SECTION 10(a) PROSPECTUS

Item 1.  Plan Information.
         ----------------

         Not required to be filed in this Registration Statement.

Item 2.  Registrant Information and Employee Plan Annual Information.
         -----------------------------------------------------------

         Not required to be filed in this Registration Statement.



                                     PART II

               INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT

Item 3.  Incorporation of Documents by Reference.
         ---------------------------------------

         The following documents are incorporated by reference into this
Registration Statement:

                  (a) The Registrant's Annual Report on Form 10-K, as amended,
         for the fiscal year ended August 31, 2003.

                  (b) The Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the
         Securities and Exchange Commission on November 4, 2003, November 5,
         2003, November 10, 2003 and December 12, 2003.

                  (c) The Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the
         quarter ended November 30, 2003.

                  (d) The description of the Registrant's Class A Common Stock
         is contained in Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated August
         12, 1998, which updates and supersedes the description of the Class A
         Common Stock contained in the Registrant's Registration Statement on
         Form 8-A filed on August 11, 1987, as previously updated by the
         Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated January 28, 1991; and any
         amendment or report filed for the purpose of updating such description.

         All documents subsequently filed by the Registrant pursuant to Sections
13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended
(the "Exchange Act"), prior to the filing of a post-effective amendment which
indicates that all securities offered have been sold or which deregisters all
securities then remaining unsold, shall be deemed to be incorporated by
reference in this Registration Statement and to be a part hereof from the date
of filing of such documents (such documents, and the documents enumerated above,
being hereinafter referred to as "Incorporated Documents"); provided, however,
that the documents enumerated above or subsequently filed by the Registrant
pursuant to Section 13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Exchange Act in each year
during which the offering made by this Registration Statement is in effect prior
to the filing with the Securities and Exchange Commission of the Registrant's
Annual Report on Form 10-K covering such year shall not be Incorporated
Documents or be incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement or be a
part hereof from and after the filing of such Annual Report on Form 10-K.

         Any statement contained in an Incorporated Document shall be deemed to
be modified or superseded for purposes of this Registration Statement to the
extent that a statement contained herein or in any other subsequently filed
Incorporated Document modifies or supersedes such statement. Any such statement
so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or
superseded, to constitute a part of this Registration Statement.

Item 4.  Description of Securities.
         -------------------------

         Not applicable.

Item 5.  Interests of Named Experts and Counsel.
         --------------------------------------

         The legality of the securities registered hereunder will be passed upon
for the Registrant by McDermott, Will & Emery, the Registrant's legal counsel.
The Registrant's Secretary, Helen R. Friedli, is a partner of McDermott, Will &
Emery.

Item 6.  Indemnification of Officers and Directors.
         -----------------------------------------

         The Registrant is incorporated under the Wisconsin Business Corporation
Law ("WBCL"). Under Section 180.0851(1) of the WBCL, the Registrant is required
to indemnify a director or officer, to the extent such person is successful on
the merits or otherwise in the defense of a proceeding, for all reasonable
expenses incurred in the proceeding if such person was a party because he or she
was a director or officer of the Registrant. In all other cases, the Registrant
is required by Section 180.0851(2) of the WBCL to indemnify a director or
officer against liability incurred in a proceeding to which such person was a
party because he or she was an officer or director of the Registrant, unless it
is determined that he or she breached or failed to perform a duty owed to the
Registrant and the breach or failure to perform constitutes: (i) a willful
failure to deal fairly with the Registrant or its shareholders in connection
with a matter in which the director or officer has a material conflict of
interest; (ii) a violation of criminal law, unless the director or officer had
reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was lawful or no reasonable
cause to believe that his or her conduct was unlawful; (iii) a transaction from



which the director or officer derived an improper personal profit; or (iv)
willful misconduct. Section 180.0858(1) of the WBCL provides that, subject to
certain limitations, the mandatory indemnification provisions do not preclude
any additional right to indemnification or allowance of expenses that a director
or officer may have under the Registrant's articles of incorporation, bylaws, a
written agreement or a resolution of the Board of Directors or shareholders.

         Section 180.0859 of the WBCL provides that it is the public policy of
the State of Wisconsin to require or permit indemnification, allowance of
expenses and insurance to the extent required or permitted under Sections
180.0850 to 180.0858 of the WBCL for any liability incurred in connection with a
proceeding involving a federal or state statute, rule or regulation regulating
the offer, sale or purchase of securities.

         Section 180.0828 of the WBCL provides that, with certain exceptions, a
director is not liable to a corporation, its shareholders, or any person
asserting rights on behalf of the corporation or its shareholders, for damages,
settlements, fees, fines, penalties or other monetary liabilities arising from a
breach of, or failure to perform, any duty resulting solely from his or her
status as a director, unless the person asserting liability proves that the
breach or failure to perform constitutes any of the four exceptions to mandatory
indemnification under Section 180.0851(2) referred to above.

         Under Section 180.0833 of the WBCL, directors of the Registrant against
whom claims are asserted with respect to the declaration of an improper dividend
or other distribution to shareholders to which they assented are entitled to
contribution from other directors who assented to such distribution and from
shareholders who knowingly accepted the improper distribution, as provided
therein.

         Article VIII of the Registrant's Bylaws contains provisions that
generally parallel the indemnification provisions of the WBCL and cover certain
procedural matters not dealt with in the WBCL. Directors and officers of the
Registrant are also covered by directors' and officers' liability insurance
under which they are insured (subject to certain exceptions and limitations
specified in the policy) against expenses and liabilities arising out of the
proceedings to which they are parties by reason of being or having been
directors or officers of the Registrant.

Item 7.  Exemption from Registration Claimed.
         -----------------------------------

         Not applicable.

Item 8.  Exhibits.
         --------

         Reference is made to the Exhibit Index.

Item 9.  Undertakings.
         ------------

         The Registrant hereby undertakes:

                  (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are
being made, a post-effective amendment to this Registration Statement to include
any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously
disclosed in the Registration Statement or any material change to such
information in the Registration Statement.

                  (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under
the Securities Act , each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a
new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.

                  (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective
amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
termination of the offering.

                  (4) That, for the purposes of determining any liability under
the Act, each filing of the Registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a)
or Section 15(d) of the 1934 Act (and where applicable each filing of an
employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the 1934 Act)
that is incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement shall be deemed
to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein,
and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the
initial bona fide offering thereof.

                  (5) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under
the Securities Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling
persons of the Registrant pursuant to the provisions described in Item 6 or



otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities
and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as
expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event

that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the
payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or
controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any action,
suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person
in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless
in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling
precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether
such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the
Securities Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

                                      * * *

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the
Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all
the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this Registration
Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly
authorized, in the City of Milwaukee, State of Wisconsin, on January 12, 2004.

                                      ACTUANT CORPORATION

                                      By:      /s/ Andrew G. Lampereur
                                         ---------------------------------------
                                      Andrew G. Lampereur
                                      Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
                                      (Principal Financial and Accounting
                                      Officer of the Registrant)

         KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature
appears below constitutes and appoints, Robert C. Arzbaecher and Andrew G.
Lampereur, and each of them, his true and lawful attorneys-in-fact and agents,
for him and in his name, place and stead in any and all capacities, to sign any
and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration
Statement, and to file the same, with all exhibits thereto, and other documents
in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission and any
other regulatory authority, granting unto said attorneys-in-fact and agents full
power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and
necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and
purposes as he might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all
that said attorneys-in-fact and agents may lawfully do or cause to be done by
virtue thereof.

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this
Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the
capacities indicated on January 12, 2004.

Signature                                             Title

/s/ Robert C. Arzbaecher            President and Chief Executive Officer,
- ------------------------------      Chairman of the Board and Director
Robert C. Arzbaecher                Principal Executive Officer of the
                                    (Registrant)

/s/ Andrew G. Lampereur             Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
- ------------------------------      (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer
Andrew G. Lampereur                 of the Registrant)

/s/ Gustav H. P. Boel               Director
- ------------------------------
Gustav H.P. Boel

/s/ Bruce S. Chelberg               Director
- ------------------------------
Bruce S. Chelberg

/s/ H. Richard Crowther             Director
- ------------------------------
H. Richard Crowther

/s/ Thomas J. Fischer               Director
- ------------------------------
Thomas J. Fischer

/s/ William K. Hall                 Director
- ------------------------------
William K. Hall



/s/ Kathleen J. Hempel              Director
- ------------------------------
Kathleen J. Hempel

/s/ Robert A. Peterson              Director
- ------------------------------
Robert A. Peterson

/s/ William P. Sovey                Director
- ------------------------------
William P. Sovey
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5.1                   Opinion (including consent) of McDermott, Will & Emery as
                      to the legality of the securities to be issued.

23.1                  Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.

99.1                  Actuant Corporation 2004 Employee Stock Purchase Plan.



                                                                     Exhibit 5.1

[McDermott, Will and Emery Letterhead]
                                                    January 20, 2004

Actuant Corporation
6100 North Baker Road
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53209

         Re:      Actuant Corporation 2004 Employee Stock Purchase Plan
                  -----------------------------------------------------

Ladies and Gentlemen:

         We are providing this opinion in connection with the Registration
Statement of Actuant Corporation (the "Company") on Form S-8 (the "Registration
Statement") to be filed under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the
"Act"), with respect to the proposed sale of up to 100,000 shares of Class A
Common Stock, par value $.20 per share, of the Company (the "Shares") pursuant
to the Company's 2004 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan").

         We have examined: (i) the Registration Statement; (ii) the Company's
Restated Articles of Incorporation and Amended and Restated Bylaws, each as
amended to date; (iii) the Plan; and (iv) the corporate proceedings relating to
the authorization for the sale of the Shares pursuant to the Plan.

         In addition to the examination outlined above, we have conferred with
various officers of the Company and have ascertained or verified, to our
satisfaction, such additional facts as we deemed necessary or appropriate for
the purposes of this opinion. In our examination, we have assumed the
authenticity of all documents submitted to us as originals, the conformity to
the original documents of all documents submitted to us as copies, the
genuineness of all signatures on documents reviewed by us and the legal capacity
of natural persons.

         Based on the foregoing, we are of the opinion that all legal and
corporate proceedings necessary for the authorization, issuance and delivery of
the Shares under the Plan have been duly taken and, upon issuance pursuant to
the terms of the Plan, will be legally issued, fully paid and nonassessable,
subject to the personal liability which may be imposed on shareholders by
Section 180.0622(2)(b) of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law, as judicially
interpreted, for debts owing to employees for services performed.

         The Company's Secretary, Helen R. Friedli, is a partner of McDermott,
Will & Emery, which serves as counsel to the Company.

         This opinion is furnished to you solely for your benefit in connection
with the filing of the Registration Statement and is not to be used, circulated,
quoted or otherwise referred to for any other purpose without our prior written
consent. Notwithstanding the foregoing, we hereby consent to the references to
our firm in the Registration Statement and to the filing of this opinion by the
Company as an Exhibit to the Registration Statement. In giving this consent, we
do not hereby admit that we come within the category of persons whose consent is
required under Section 7 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the rules
and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission thereunder.

                                                   Very truly yours,

                                                  /s/ McDermott, Will & Emery



                                                                    Exhibit 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-8 of our report dated September 26, 2003, except as to the
stock split discussed in Note 17, for which the date is October 21, 2003
relating to the financial statements, which appears in Actuant Corporation's
Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended August 31, 2003. We also consent
to the incorporation by reference of our report dated September 26, 2003
relating to the financial statement schedule, which appears in such Annual
Report on Form 10-K/A.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Milwaukee, Wisconsin
January 20, 2004



                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1

                               ACTUANT CORPORATION
                        2004 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

         1. Purpose. Actuant Corporation, a Wisconsin corporation (the
"Company"), hereby adopts the 2004 Actuant Corporation Employee Stock Purchase
Plan (the "Plan"). The purpose of the Plan is to provide an opportunity for the
employees of the Company and any designated subsidiaries to purchase Class A
Common Shares of the Company at a discount through voluntary automatic payroll
deductions, thereby attracting, retaining and rewarding such persons and
strengthening the mutuality of interest between such persons and the Company's
shareholders.

         2. Shares Subject to Plan. An aggregate of 100,000 Class A Common
Shares of Actuant Corporation (the "Shares") may be sold pursuant to the Plan.
Such Shares may be authorized but unissued Class A Common Shares, treasury
shares or Class A Common Shares purchased in the open market. If there is any
change in the outstanding shares of Class A Common Shares by reason of a stock
dividend or distribution, stock split-up, recapitalization, combination or
exchange of shares, or by reason of any merger, consolidation or other corporate
reorganization in which the Company is the surviving corporation, the number of
Shares available for sale shall be equitably adjusted by the Committee appointed
to administer the Plan to give proper effect to such change.

         3. Administration. The Plan shall be administered by a committee (the
"Committee") which shall be the Compensation Committee of the Board of
Directors. The Committee is authorized, subject to the provisions of the Plan,
to establish such rules and regulations as it deems necessary for the proper
administration of the Plan and to make such determinations and interpretations
and to take such action in connection with the Plan and any benefits granted
hereunder as it deems necessary or advisable. All determinations and
interpretations made by the Committee shall be binding and conclusive on all
participants and their legal representatives. No member of the Board of
Directors, no member of the Committee and no employee of the Company shall be
liable for any act or failure to act hereunder by any other member or employee
or by any agent to whom duties in connection with the administration of this
Plan have been delegated or, except in circumstances involving his or her bad
faith, gross negligence or fraud, for any act or failure to act by the member or
employee.

         4. Eligibility. All regular employees of the Company, and of each
qualified subsidiary of the Company which may be so designated by the Committee,
other than, in the discretion of the Committee:

          (a) employees whose customary employment is 20 hours or less per week;

          (b) employees whose customary employment is for not more than 5 months
     per year;

          (c) employees who are nonresident aliens and who receive no earned
     income from the Company constituting United States source income;

          (d) employees whose terms and conditions of employment are governed by
     a collective bargaining agreement resulting from good faith collective
     bargaining where benefits of the type being offered under the Plan were the
     subject of such bargaining, unless such agreement specifies that such
     individuals are eligible for the Plan; and

          (e) employees who are members of the Executive Leadership Team;

shall be eligible to participate in the Plan. The Committee may authorize some
or all of the employees described in subparagraphs (a) through (e) above to
participate in the Plan (e.g., employees in a particular bargaining unit,
employees working in a particular country, or employees of a business unit
located in a particular country). For purposes of this Plan, the term "employee"
means any individual in an employee-employer relationship with the Company or a
qualified subsidiary of the Company, but shall exclude (i) any independent
contractor; (ii) any consultant; (iii) any individual performing services for
the Company or a qualified subsidiary who has entered into an independent
contractor or consultant agreement with the Company or a qualified subsidiary;
(iv) any individual performing services for the Company or a qualified
subsidiary under an independent contractor or consultant agreement, a purchase
order, a supplier agreement or any other agreement that the Company or a
qualified subsidiary enters into for services; and (v) any "leased employee" as
defined in Section 414(n) of the Internal Revenue Code. The term "qualified
subsidiary" means any corporation or other entity in which a fifty percent (50%)
or greater interest is, at the time, directly or indirectly owned by the Company
or by one or more subsidiaries or by the Company and one or more subsidiaries
which is designated for participation by the Committee.



         5. Participation. An eligible employee may elect to participate in the
Plan as of any "Enrollment Date." Enrollment Dates shall occur on the first day
of an Offering Period (as defined in paragraph 8). Any such election shall be
made by completing and forwarding an enrollment and payroll deduction
authorization form to the Human Resources Department in accordance with rules
established by the Committee prior to such Enrollment Date, authorizing payroll
deductions in such amount as the employee may request but in no event less than
the minimum nor more than the maximum amount as the Committee shall determine. A
participating employee may increase or decrease payroll deductions as of any
subsequent Enrollment Date by completing and forwarding a revised payroll
deduction authorization form to the Human Resources Department in accordance
with rules established by the Committee; provided, that changes in payroll
deductions shall not be permitted to the extent that they would result in total
payroll deductions below the minimum or above the maximum amount specified by
the Committee. An eligible employee may not initiate, increase or decrease
payroll deductions as of any date other than an Enrollment Date except by
withdrawing from the Plan as provided in paragraph 7.

         6. Payroll Deduction Accounts. The Company shall establish a "Payroll
Deduction Account" for each participating employee, and shall credit all payroll
deductions made on behalf of each employee pursuant to paragraph 5 to his or her
Payroll Deduction Account. No interest shall be credited to any Payroll
Deduction Account.

         7. Withdrawals. An employee may withdraw from an Offering Period at any
time by completing and forwarding a written notice to the Human Resources
Department in accordance with rules established by the Committee. Upon receipt
of such notice, payroll deductions on behalf of the employee shall be
discontinued commencing with the immediately following payroll period. Amounts
credited to the Payroll Deduction Account of any employee who withdraws shall
remain in the account and be used to purchase Shares in accordance with
paragraph 9 hereof, subject to the limitations in paragraph 8 hereof.

         8. Offering Periods. The Plan shall be implemented by consecutive
Offering Periods with a new Offering Period commencing on the first day of every
month, or on such other date as the Committee shall determine, and continuing
thereafter to the last day of the respective period or until terminated in
accordance with paragraph 17 hereof. The Committee shall have the power to
change the duration of Offering Periods (including the commencement dates
thereof) with respect to future offerings. The trading day or days designated by
the Committee following the end of each Offering Period prior to the termination
of the Plan shall constitute the purchase dates (the "Share Purchase Dates") on
which each employee for whom a Payroll Deduction Account has been maintained
shall purchase the number of Shares determined under paragraph 9(a). Open market
purchases may be made over a period of not more than 10 days at the election of
the Committee. "Trading day" shall mean a day on which the New York Stock
Exchange is open for trading. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Company shall
not permit the exercise of any right to purchase Shares:

          (a) to an employee who, immediately after the right is granted, would
     own shares possessing 5% or more of the total combined voting power or
     value of all classes of stock of the Company or any subsidiary; or

          (b) which would permit an employee's  rights to purchase  shares under
     this  Plan,  or under any other  qualified  employee  stock  purchase  plan
     maintained by the Company or any subsidiary,  to accrue at a rate in excess
     of $25,000 of the fair market value of such shares  (determined at the time
     such  rights  are  granted)  for each  calendar  year in which the right is
     outstanding at any time.

For purposes of subparagraph (a), the provisions of Section 424(d) of the
Internal Revenue Code shall apply in determining the stock ownership of an
employee, and the shares which an employee may purchase under outstanding rights
or options shall be treated as shares owned by the employee.

         9. Purchase of Shares.

               (a) Subject to the limitations set forth in paragraphs 7 and 8,
          each employee participating in an offering shall have the right to
          purchase as many full and fractional Shares (to 3 decimal places) as
          may be purchased with the amounts credited to his or her Payroll
          Deduction Account as of the last day of the Offering Period
          immediately preceding the applicable Share Purchase Date (or such
          other date as the Committee shall determine) (the "Cutoff Date").
          Employees may purchase Shares only through payroll deductions, and
          cash contributions shall not be permitted.

               (b) The "Purchase Price" for Shares purchased under the Plan
          shall be not less than the lesser of an amount equal to 90% of the
          closing price of Class A Common Shares (i) at the beginning of the
          Offering Period or (ii) on the Share Purchase Date. For these
          purposes, the closing price shall be as reported on the New York Stock
          Exchange Composite Transactions list as reported in the Wall Street



          Journal, Midwest Edition. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no discount
          shall be available under the Plan for a calendar year unless the
          Company's cash profits per share for the immediately preceding fiscal
          year have increased at least 15% over the cash profits per share of
          the fiscal year preceding the most recently completed fiscal year.

               (c) On each Share Purchase Date, the amount credited to each
          participating employee's Payroll Deduction Account as of the
          immediately preceding Cutoff Date shall be applied to purchase as many
          full and fractional Shares (to 3 decimal places) as may be purchased
          with such amount at the applicable Purchase Price. Any amount
          remaining in an employee's Payroll Deduction Account as of the
          relevant Share Purchase Date in excess of the amount that may properly
          be applied to the purchase of Shares as a result of the application of
          the limitations set forth in paragraph 8 hereof shall be refunded to
          the employee as soon as practicable.

         10. Brokerage Accounts or Plan Share Accounts. By enrolling in the
Plan, each participating employee shall be deemed to have authorized the
establishment of a brokerage account on his or her behalf at a securities
brokerage firm selected by the Committee. Alternatively, the Committee may
provide for Plan share accounts for each participating employee to be
established by the Company or by an outside entity selected by the Committee
which is not a brokerage firm. Shares purchased by an employee pursuant to the
Plan shall be held in the employee's brokerage or Plan share account ("Plan
Share Account") in his or her name, or if the employee so indicates on his or
her payroll deduction authorization form, in the employee's name jointly with a
member of the employee's family or other beneficiary, with right of
survivorship. An employee who is a resident of a jurisdiction which does not
recognize such a joint tenancy may request that such Shares be held in his or
her name as tenant in common with a member of the employee's family or other
beneficiary, without right of survivorship.

         11. Rights as Shareholder. An employee shall have no rights as a
shareholder with respect to Shares subject to any rights granted under this Plan
until payment for such Shares has been completed at the close of business on the
relevant Share Purchase Date.

         12. Certificates. Certificates for Shares purchased under the Plan will
not be issued automatically. However, certificates for whole Shares purchased
shall be issued as soon as practicable following an employee's written request.
The Company may make a reasonable charge for the issuance of such certificates.
Fractional interests in Shares shall be carried forward in an employee's Plan
Share Account until they equal one whole Share or until the termination of the
employee's participation in the Plan, in which event an amount in cash equal to
the value of such fractional interest shall be paid to the employee in cash.

         13. Termination of Employment. If a participating employee's employment
is terminated for any reason, including death, or if an employee otherwise
ceases to be eligible to participate in the Plan, payroll deductions on behalf
of the employee shall be discontinued and any amounts then credited to the
employee's Payroll Deduction Account shall be distributed to the employee (or
the employee's beneficiary) as soon as practicable.

         14. Rights Not Transferable. Rights granted under this Plan are not
transferable by a participating employee other than by will or the laws of
descent and distribution, and are exercisable during an employee's lifetime only
by the employee.

         15. Employment Rights. Neither participation in the Plan, nor the
exercise of any right granted under the Plan, shall be made a condition of
employment or of continued employment with the Company or any subsidiary.

Participation in the Plan does not limit the right of the Company or any
subsidiary to terminate a participating employee's employment at any time or
give any right to an employee to remain employed by the Company or any
subsidiary in any particular position or at any particular rate of remuneration.

         16. Application of Funds. All funds received by the Company for Shares
sold by the Company on any Share Purchase Date pursuant to this Plan may be used
for any corporate purpose.

         17. Amendments and Termination. The Board of Directors may amend the
Plan at any time, provided that no such amendment shall be effective unless
approved within 12 months after the date of the adoption of such amendment by
the affirmative vote of shareholders holding Class A Common Shares entitled to a
majority of the votes represented by all outstanding Class A Common Shares
entitled to vote if such shareholder approval is required for the Plan to
continue to comply with the requirements of Section 423 of the Internal Revenue
Code and other applicable regulatory rules. The Board of Directors may suspend



the Plan or discontinue the Plan at any time. Upon termination of the Plan, all
payroll deductions shall cease and all amounts then credited to the
participating employees' Payroll Deduction Accounts shall be equitably applied
to the purchase of full and fractional Shares (to 3 decimal places) then
available for sale, and any remaining amounts shall be promptly refunded to the
participating employees.

         18. Applicable Laws. This Plan, and all rights granted hereunder, are
intended to meet the requirements of an "employee stock purchase plan" under
Section 423 of the Internal Revenue Code, as amended from time to time, and the
Plan shall be construed and interpreted to accomplish this intent. Sales of
Shares under the Plan are subject to, and shall be accomplished only in
accordance with, the requirements of all applicable securities and other laws.

         19. Expenses. Except to the extent provided in paragraph 12, all
expenses of administering the Plan, including expenses incurred in connection
with the purchase of Shares for sale to participating employees, shall be borne
by the Company and its subsidiaries.

         20. Shareholder Approval. The Plan was adopted by the Board of
Directors on November 20, 2003, subject to shareholder approval. The Plan and
any action taken hereunder shall be null and void if shareholder approval is not
obtained within the 12 months prior to the date the Board of Directors adopts
the Plan or at or before the next annual meeting of shareholders.


